
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Kristyn Wong-Tam  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Pam McConnell 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Coranna Lee on June 21, 2016. 
 
An active member of the Election Services' Accessibility Outreach Network and a strong 
advocate for the blind community, Coranna contributed to the development of the City's 2010 
and 2014 Election Accessibility Plan and provided great advice to removing barriers in the 
municipal voting process. She was very dedicated to her community and passionately represented 
the Alliance for Equality of Blind Canadians.  
 
A long-time member of the Trailblazers Tandem Cycling Club, Coranna led a very active 
lifestyle and loved to cycle. She trained with her partner to ride the annual Cycle for Sight 75 
kilometre ride.  
 
Coranna's presence at the Accessibility Outreach Network meetings will be greatly missed by all 
the staff and members she worked with. She always provided valuable insights and contributed a 
great deal through sharing personal experiences and thoughtful feedback. Most recently Coranna 
was a part of a small working group that was looking at voting options and provisions for 
persons with disabilities.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of Members of Toronto City Council, staff and 
the Accessibility Outreach Network our sincere condolences to Coranna's family and friends. 
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